SGA Meeting Minutes
February 13th, 2018

At 7:01PM, the meeting commenced. Trent Griner led the invocation, and Kassie Jones led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Kassie introduced the guest speaker, Casee Gilbert, Director of Hospitality and Event Services. Casee spoke to the student body about the Governors Honors Program Interview Day on February 24th. The event is in need of 200+ student volunteers. Nearly every building on campus will be used for the event. Roughly 1,600 rising juniors and seniors will be on campus, and as Dean Heida added, this translates to nearly 5,000 people when families of students are taken into account. Casee said all students will receive a t-shirt to wear the day of, and to dress appropriately (no ripped jeans, etc.). If a club has 5 or more representatives volunteering, they will receive a volunteer credit. The shifts the day of will be from 7:45AM-11AM, 10:45AM-2PM, 1:45PM-7PM, and 4:45PM-7PM. Students may work as many shifts as they want, but must work one in order to add to their club’s volunteer credit. Check in for the day will be at the BCVS Office, and students will receive their t-shirt and placement for their shift. If students cannot work the day of, they may email Casee and volunteer to help setup the night of February 23rd. 

Officer Reports:

Anna Katherine Drew, Secretary
Anna Katherine presented the minutes. The minutes passed as typed.
Anna Katherine reminded the body to continue submitting credits before they are due on April 17th. 
The SGA Prize of the Week went to Megan Radosta.

Marc McLendon, Vice President of Service
Marc opened nominations for the next Giving Back Project. Campus Scheduling, Oak Hill, Student Activities, and Financial Aid were nominated. Student Activities won.
Marc announced that the Blood Assurance blood drive on February 21st and reminded clubs to sign up to volunteer for the event to receive an SGA credit. 

Will Kenworthy, Vice President of Administration
Will opened up Executive Officer speeches. He reminded the body that voting would open at 8PM tonight and close February 15th at 8PM. He also shared that voting stations would be set up in the Memorial Library. He told the candidates that the speeches would be livestreamed on VikingFusion’s Facebook page. He asked the body to hold their applause until the end of each speech. Speeches were given for Treasurer, Secretary, Vice President of Service, Vice President of Administration, and President. 
Will thanked the body for their attendance at Mr. Berry. 
Will Kenworthy gave his weekly weather report. Wednesday will have a high of 64 degrees and a low of 56 degrees with a 50% chance of rain.

Kassie Jones, President
Kassie wished the candidates best of luck in the coming days.
Kassie informed the body that the budget workshops scheduled for today and tomorrow are cancelled, and a rescheduled date would be coming soon. 
Kassie shared that the SGA Account Balance is $11,208.57.
Kassie shared that a focus group would be created to continue the conversation about computers and printers in residence halls. If students are interested, they should contact Kassie. 

Old Business
None.

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business
None.

Class President Reports
Senior Class President Anna Walker had nothing to report.
Junior Class President Dominic Miller thanked the body for coming to Mr. Berry. He shared that over $400 was raised for the Coosa River Basin Initiative. 
Sophomore Class President Bailey Dingley had nothing to report. 
Freshman Class President Noah Beck thanked the body for writing appreciation letters to faculty and staff.

Committee Reports
Kassie told the body to be on the lookout for a speaker from the Cultural Events Credit Committee in the coming weeks. 

Announcements
Karolyn Olsen announced that KCAB would be hosting another Fan Experience at the Berry Basketball games on February 17th.  
Rachel Caldwell announced that Pre-Vet Club would be selling Chick-Fil-A biscuits in the Westcott Building February 14th from 7AM-10AM. 
Haley Edmondson announced that the Berry Vikettes would be hosting a Zumbathon in the MAC Gym February 14th, 7PM-9PM. 
Sara Jordan announced that PALS would be hosting a Presidents Day celebration on February 19th at 7PM in Krannert 217.
JW Perry announced that BCTC needed volunteer models for the DeSoto Runway Show on February 23rd. There will be rehearsal on the 21st and 22nd. If interested, contact Alice Bristow. 
John Catton announced that the Campus Carrier was writing a piece on long distance relationships and needs more interviews, and to contact John if they or someone they know would be willing to participate.

Anna Walker, with a second from Trevor Doyle, moved to adjourn at 7:41PM.


